
 From the Pastor’s Desk:                                  May 2024 
 

     So when they had come together, they asked him, ‘Lord, is this the time when 

     you will restore the kingdom to Israel?’ He replied, ‘It is not for you to know the 

     times or periods that the Father has set by his own authority. But you will 

     receive power when the Holy Spirit has come upon you; and you will be my 

     witnesses in Jerusalem, in all Judea and Samaria, and to the ends of the 

     earth.’ When he had said this, as they were watching, he was lifted up, and a 

     cloud took him out of their sight.  (Acts 1:6-9) 
 

I recently read an online article from the pastor/blogger Skye Jethani (holypost.com), 

who retold a story about Dallas Willard, a noted philosopher, author and teacher of 

Christian spirituality at the University of Southern California (USC).   
 

One day toward the end of a class session, a student who was feeling antagonistic and 

quite full of himself, challenged Willard and told him he disagreed with him on various 

points.  Willard knew the student was wrong in his understanding, and could have put the 

student in his place.  Instead, Willard said, “Well, I think that’s a good place for the class 

to end. Let’s stop there, and then we will pick it up next time.” 
 

After the class session, another student asked Willard, “Why did you do that, because you 

could have just let the guy have it? Why didn’t you let him have it?”   
 

Willard’s response was, “I’m practicing the discipline of not having the last word.” By 

not responding to the arrogant student, Willard was denying the student the satisfaction of 

picking a fight. But Willard also was denying himself the satisfaction of winning—which 

he could have done with his mastery of the subject. 
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It’s tempting for us to want to have the last word.  But, as satisfying as we think it feels to 

put someone in their place, having the last word diminishes both of us.  When we have 

the last word, we humiliate the other person, and, we demonstrate a lack of self-control 

and personal humility.  We also display a lack of respect and kindness for the other 

person.  By getting the last word in, we also take the risk of starting or escalating a 

conflict.  When someone feels humiliated, they want to get even. 
 

The pastor/blogger Skye Jethani shared this story to help his readers prepare for this 

election season, when political opponents, and families, friends, and online acquaintances 

will seek to best each other by having the last word and publicly humiliating them, 

whether it’s through social media, letters to the editor, or community forums.  We have 

the opportunity to reduce the temperature of political discourse by our handling of 

contentious discussions.  Just because someone wants to provoke us, doesn’t mean we 

have to respond in kind. 
 

But we know that wanting to have the last word is also a dynamic in our marriages, 

families, workplaces, meetings, churches, and more. If we are followers of Jesus 

Christ, we recognize that the desire for having the last word isn’t a Christian virtue. 

As the Apostle Paul describes in Galatians 5: 16-26, such desires and behavior are 

opposed to the work of the Holy Spirit. Specifically, in verses 22-23, Paul states 

that the fruits of the Holy Spirit are love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, generosity, 

faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control. There’s no “having the last word” in that 

list! 
 

That doesn’t mean we allow ourselves to be doormats. Dallas Willard set a limit on 

the type of discussion he would allow in his class that day. Jesus also set limits. 

We can set appropriate boundaries for our personal dignity and safety, and for that 

of our families and communities, recognizing everyone’s need for respect and 

kindness. 
 

The Holy Spirit is Christ’s presence and authority given to his disciples at Pentecost 

to empower us, the Church, to continue his ministry in his name. We are called to 

be healers with Christ, for God, and between peoples and nations. As we approach the 

holy day and season of Pentecost (which begins May 19), let us join those first disciples 

in praying for the Holy Spirit to rest upon us and fill us, so that we can carry Christ’s 

presence of healing, peace and love, out into the world. After all, in the hope and new life 

of resurrection, it is God who has the last word! 
 

Remember, you are God’s loved ones, 

Pastor Delisa  



_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Giving Thanks for the Mothers of our Faith and Church 

May 12th, 2024 
 

As a part of our interim journey, and in celebration of Mothers’ Day, we will honor 

the legacy of the women of our church who have received the fulfillment of Christ’s 

     promise of eternal life. We invite you to submit a photograph and description (up 

     to 100 words) of how they influenced your/our faith through their involvement and 

     leadership at Community of Faith (or one of our founding congregations).  

     We will reproduce your photo and text for a special display and return the originals to 

      to you. Please submit your photograph and description to the office as soon as                                                     
      possible. 

 
 

Is it a birthday, or is it an anniversary? It’s a 

BIRTHAVERSARY! 

Share the joy on June 30th! 
 

Way back in 2020, Covid took away the opportunity for us to celebrate our 5th 

birthday/anniversary. We never had the chance to catch up—until now! We’re 

going to celebrate a “Belated 5th -Actual 9th Birthaversary” of the founding of 

Community of Faith United Church of Christ, which occurred June 25, 2015. Plans 

are underway for our festivities, which will be held on Sunday, June 30. Rev. Nayiri 

Karjian, the Living Water Association UCC General Minister, will be our guest 

preacher for the day. More information will be revealed in the coming weeks! Mark 

your calendars, and plan to come! 

 
 

Information about meetings 
 

Anyone interested in attending Ministry Team meetings, Leadership Team or 

Executive Team meetings is invited to come and observe the proceedings. The 

exception is when matters of a confidential nature are discussed, at which time 

guests would be asked to leave. If you have questions you would like discussed at 

a particular meeting, please speak with the Team Lead for the respective Ministry 

Team (see the bulletin board outside the office for the names), or with Don Beckett, 

the President of the Executive Team. 



 
 

Deepen your relationship with God through prayer 
 

You are invited to deepen your relationship with God, and deepen your relationships 

with other church members and friends, through prayer and spiritual discussion in 

our Prayer Group. We are currently learning Centering Prayer, a silent prayer 

practice in which we pay attention to the presence of God within us. Those who 

practice Centering Prayer discover that other types of prayer become more 

meaningful, and, they become more aware of God’s presence and activity in their 

lives. They also embody the fruits of the Spirit described in Galatians 5:22-24 

(love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, generosity, faithfulness, gentleness and self- 

control). Other forms of prayer will be explored throughout the year. The Prayer 

Group meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays at 1 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. 

 
 

News about the Transition Team 
 

Our Executive Team has appointed a Transition Team—selected from the many 

excellent recommendations provided by the congregation—and we have an 

outstanding group of church members who will work with Pastor Delisa during our 

interim period, help our congregation prepare for the work of the Search Committee 

(to be chosen at a later date), and the arrival of a settled pastor. In the coming 

weeks, the Transition Team will be studying our community to learn more about its 

ministry needs, and planning the “Birthaversary Celebration” for June 30th . Later, 

the Transition Team will help facilitate conversations with the congregation around 

our identity, gifts and strengths, and God’s call to us for our vision and mission in 

future ministry. If you have questions about the Transition Team, please speak 

with Pastor Delisa or one of the team members: Jayna Anderson, Mike Chappo, 

Bob Harold, Peggy Kobelka, Jan Preston, and Sandy Vancs. 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

In Our Prayers: 
 

Please keep our homebound members in your prayers: 
 

Mary Bazar Nancy Horvath Carol Pongracz 

Annie Fulmer Anna Huber Dorothy Schmidt 



Janet Hartman Pat Longbrake Pam Sears 

Shirley Heldt Vicky Nye Margaret Stubner 

Elizabeth Holman Bev Pandy Elsa Walker 

  

Please keep these people in your prayers this month: 

 
         Linda and Scott Borthwick    Ted & Sandy Vancs          Marilyn Brand 

Kathy Ketchum     Ruth Harrod          Mary Ann Kloss      Roger Fuller     

 Ed and Pat Mueller      Donna Reising     Janet Haag   

Debbie Uehlein’s Niece     Brad & Jeff Rea     Virginia Oravis 

Diane Wallhead & Family     Kiera Schibley     Donna Hawke 

The People of Ukraine & Russia    The People of Haiti 

 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

From the Heart… 
 

Thanks to all of you, 
 

A great big THANK YOU to all of you. Thank you for allowing us to gather and share 

our experience, strength and hope in your fellowship hall. We really appreciate it when 

you feed us and leave us desserts. That is so beautiful of you! May God bless all of your 

ministries and your church family. 

 

With love, hugs, prayers and smiles! 

The Seed of N.A. and Marilyn Mostek 

 

 

Dear Church Family, 
 

Thank you so much for your thoughtful gifts at Easter time. It was quite a surprise! The 

gifts were so lovely and so appreciated by us. We also appreciate the thoughtfulness of 

the cards we received to brighten up our day. 
 

Thank you to all, 

Nancy Horvath and Carol Pongracz 

 

 

 



Dear Community of Faith family,  

An Update on Julianne (Debbie Uehlein’s Niece) 

 

It is so nice of you to include Julianne in your prayers. The prayers are SO MUCH 

appreciated. Julianne is doing well. She gets stronger and stronger every day. She is 

almost done with PT and OT. She continues to amaze the doctors and therapists with her 

quick progress. Julianne always tells them: "It's the prayers. The power of prayer is real. I 

am living proof of it!" Please tell them thank you so much and please keep the prayers 

coming! 

 

Blessings to All, 

Julianne’s Mom 

 

 

Dear Friends of Community of Faith Church, 
 

Thank you for your generous gift to the CWS Blankets Program. We are so grateful for 

your gift of $1,000.00 and your generous support. 
 

Your contribution provides warmth, comfort, and hope to neighbors near and far. It 

provides a tangible reminder to migrant families that they are not alone as they seek 

safety. It wraps refugees in warmth as they arrive in the United States to build a new 

future. It provides comfort to our neighbors who have lost homes or are struggling in the 

face of extreme challenges. 

 

Around the world, your support means relief and hope. On behalf of the CWS Blankets 

program, the dedicated support of many congregations like yours, I wanted to say thank you for 

hosting a Blanket Sunday at your church. 
 

Because of you, Church World Services is able to respond when disasters occur and 

support is needed. Thanks to your compassion, we can—and will—change lives. 
 

Rick Santos 

President and CEO  

Church World Services 

 

_____________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

 



Building and Grounds 
All Hands on Deck for Our 2024 Spring Grounds Clean-Up!! 

 

Come join the Sun and fellowship on May 11th from 9:00am to 1:00pm weather 

permitting. (The rain date is Saturday, May 18th). We will be working around the property 

cleaning up branches, leaves, flower beds and such. 

 

Did you notice the lovely pansies and violas outside our front door? Did you wonder who 

took the time to purchase and plant those? Those lovely flowers were planted by our own 

Girl Scout troop that meets here at the church. Troop 50242 – 

 

Thank you Abby, Matilda, Scarlett, Elizabeth, Kayla and Hailey and this troop is led by 

our own Susan Stevens!  Thank you girls! The flowers are lovely and appreciated by all! 

 

Any questions, please feel free to contact, myself, Denny Uehlein or Terry Trakas. 

 

Debbi Vrona 

Building and Grounds 

 

________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Hospitality Team Happenings 
 

Our next meeting is on May 5th after church service in the craft room. 

Please check the Coffee Hour Sign-Up Sheet for any openings. See Debbie Uehlein if 

you are interested. Thanks.  

 

Celebration of Music Coffee Hour, June 2nd, 11:30 a.m. till 1:00 p.m. 

Sign-Ups will be posted for all those who will be attending.   
 

 

___________________________________________________________ 
 

Women of Faith 
 

Church Women United May Friendship Day Friday, May 3rd 10:00am. 

Washington Avenue Christian Church (see Bulletin Board for futher information). 

 

May 10th we will have a speaker from Lorain County Metroparks bringing birds of prey. 

We will have our meeting followed by the program and then eat lunch. Please join us for 



this fascinating program. 

 

The Crafters are meeting the second and fourth Wednesdays at 10:00 am. 

 

Women of Faith donated to the basket raffle for the spaghetti dinner. We filled the firepit 

with some great gifts. Thank you to all who filled the firepit. 

 

A big “Thank You” to the Men’s Group for installing mirrors and the Changing Table in 

the Women’s Restroom. Your help was gratefully appreciated, 

 

Feel free to join us on Thursday, May 10th! 

Ginney Baker 

____________________________________________________________________ 
 

Worship and Music News 
 

SPAGHETTI DINNER AND BASKET RAFFLE 

 

The Spaghetti Dinner, sponsored by the Worship and Music Team, was a huge 

success! Our church family really came together to support the fundraising efforts 

that benefitted the Music Ministries Fund and the Lorain County Office on 

Aging/Safe at Home Program. Great food, wonderful fellowship, awesome music 

provided by Bryan Bird, and a true sense of community made the event one that we 

can all be proud of! Our church rocks! 

 

The Worship and Music Team would like to thank everyone who donated items for 

the Basket Raffle held during the Spaghetti Dinner on April 13th! Your support and 

generosity contributed to the overall success of our fundraising efforts! Special 

thanks to: Donna Reising, Sue Malik, Precious Pups 4-H Club, Worship and Music 

Team, Marcia Ebert, Mary Lou Burnside & Linda Collins, Gail Bealer, Mission & 

Outreach Team, Amy Chizmar, Phyllis Berger, Women of Faith, Hospitality Team, 

Pastor Delisa Buckingham-Taylor, Sally Healy, Paul Eaton, Steve Fogarty, Men’s 

Group, Finance Team, Colleen Riley, and Pettiti’s Garden Center. There was also 

one basket donated anonymously. Sincere thanks to all! 

Special thanks to Diane Krugman for making the creative gift tags for the raffle! 

 

Congratulations to the lucky Basket Raffle Winners: Karen Ennes, Jay Ross, Denise 

Nail, Joanne Maki, Bob Harold, Jan Preston, Ron Adams, Colleen Riley, Pam and 

Logan Attkisson, Kaye Oswald, Bill Bird, Nicole Bellmore-Pierse, Sharon Martin, 



Diane Krugman, Kathy Allen, Ruth Harrod, Cindy Shairba, Cindy Johnson, Ginney 

Baker, and Leah Nagy! Way to go! 

_____________________________________________________________ 
 

Missions and Outreach 
It’s Time for part two of our UCC Five for Five Mission Goal! 

 

     The Strengthen the Church (STC) Offering reflects the 

shared commitment of people across the United Church of Christ to cooperatively 

build up the UCC. Conferences and the national setting equally share the gifts given 

by members and friends through their local congregations. The funds raised support 

leadership development, new churches, youth ministry, and innovation in existing 

congregations. By your generosity to this offering, you build up the Body of Christ. 

 

      As God calls our congregations to be the church in new ways, your generosity 

will plant new churches, awaken new ideas in existing churches and develop the 

spiritual life in our youth and young adults.  

 

This offering will be collected on Pentecost Sunday (May 19). 

 
 

Quarterly Paper Product and Hygiene Drive 

 

The collection ends on May 12th.  Your generous donations really do make a difference 

in the lives of local Elyrians. Just look at how quickly our Community Cupboard is 

emptied.  If you don't want to shop it's no problem!! Make your check out to the 

Community of Faith and put Paper Products in the memo or on the envelope. Cash is also 

welcome.  It can be handed to me or to anyone in the office. Let's outdo our last drive!! 

Any questions please feel free to contact me, Debbi Vrona, or anyone on Missions. 

 

Lovingly, 

Missions 

 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 



Lake Erie Crushers Baseball Game!   
Come join us on July 12th!  Game time is 7:05pm.  Tickets are $14 each.  There will also 

be fireworks after the game.  Please sign-up @ Sign-Up Central. Deadline to sign up and 

pay will be May 12th.  See Wendy Truman to pay for your tickets.  Hope to see you at 

the game! 

 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 

 

On May 27th Bob Gross will be in town for a few days and Nancy will be hosting a 

dinner at her home for anyone that knows Bob and would like to come. 
 

Hors D'Oeuvres will be served at 6:00 and dinner will be at 6:30pm. There will be a sign- 

up sheet at the church so Nancy will know what to plan for. Thank you. 

 

Nancy Scharfeld 

31707 Sailor’s Cove 

Avon Lake, OH 44012 

 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

GOOD SAM FUND UPDATE 
 

For those new members in our church, just a little bit of background. The Good 

Samaritan Fund was 'established' here at Community of Faith in 2017. It was a combined 

effort of the three churches that consolidated - with each church having had similar 

funds/efforts at their church. Because the combined financial resources took some time to 

smooth out, we had a couple fundraising projects to get us started.  

 

The fund targets 'specific' needs, such as rental assistance, medical assistance, infant 

needs, food, and personal items. Those requiring assistance make an appointment with 



the minister who helps with counseling and sorting out what and where we can help. 

Generally, our assistance is one or two times, no longer than three in a given 

period.  Emergency exemptions can apply.  

 

The office/minister has had a list of other resources within the county that the recipient 

can contact.  The minister then contacts the Good Sam committee, but confidentially - we 

don't know the names, just the request. There have been a few bumps along the way, one 

of which is we need to work on an updated list of resources and food distribution sites. 

Because of ministerial changes, twice now we have had to use the assistance of Fr. 

Charlie at St. Mary's until such time as we again have a settled pastor. Currently our 

interim minister, Delisa, assists with requests that have come from our congregation 

specifically, and other requests (within the larger community) are sent to Fr. Charlie - his 

team has been incredibly helpful. Since our inception the Good Samaritan Fund has 

issued $11,442.59 to assist those in need in our community and congregation. This year 

to date we have already expended $2,535.30 in assistance.  

 

The need for this type of assistance will always be with us, and these special types of 

situations could happen to many individuals in our midst. We are extremely grateful for 

the support of the congregation, the Endowment Fund, and St. Mary's church. You 

truly exemplify being a Good Samaritan.   

 

And finally, if you are aware of any family/person in our congregation that may require 

some assistance, or you have further questions, please do not hesitate to contact any 

member of our committee:  Elaine King, Nadyne Tallman, Dan Hall or Deb Chappo.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Community of Faith United Church of Christ wants 
you to experience camp! 

We can help you or a family member get there… 
 

Camp Theme: We know that love comes from God, and 
sometimes we experience it directly. More often, God’s love 
is manifest in relationships of all kinds that weave in and out 

of our lives… We know that such love links our lives, teaching 
us about commitment, intimacy, grace, and faith. As we seek 

to create and strengthen life giving relationships, we 
remember that such love flows from God, links us all 

together, and we give thanks. 
 

Camp flyers available on the Church Office Door! 
Talk with Pastor Delisa or Karen Ennes if you or a 

family member would like to go to camp. 
For more information about the camp, 

go to the Templed Hills website: 
www.heartlanducc.org/templed-hills/ 

or contact Camp Director Jill Frey at 
jill@heartlanducc.org; 

1-800-282-0740. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Camping opportunities at Templed Hills United Church 
of Christ Camp, Bellville, OH: 

 
 
 
 
 
 

________________________________________________________________ 



 

               Jerry and Rose Ann Augustine                             05/23 

                            Angela and Steve Cole                            05/26    

                        Carol and Gary McIntyre                            05/28                       

     

  

____________________________________________________________ 
  

Birthday Wishes for May 
 

 Ruth Harrod 05/05 

 Marlaina Schibley 05/06 

 Shirley Heldt 05/07 

 David Ennes     05/09 

 Dan Hall 05/13 

 Karen Ennes 05/13 

 Jen Trakas 05/17 

 Don Gregory, Jr. 05/18 

 Kate Gambrel 05/20 

 Marilyn Brand 05/23 

 Jerry Chizmar 05/24 

 Donna Reising 05/25 

 Keith Sibert 05/27 

 Larry Luther 05/31 

     

_____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Executive/Leadership Team Meeting Minutes April 9, 2024 - 6:30pm 
Subject to Approval 

 

In Attendance: 

Executive Team 

 Don Beckett (President) 

 Annette Blackshire (Vice President) 

 Mary Lou Burnside (Secretary) 

 Karen Ennes (Finance Team Chair) 

 Linda Collins (At Large Member 1) 

 Greg Vrona (At Large Member 2) 

 Terry Trakas (At Large Member 4) 

 Reverend Delisa Buckingham-Taylor (Pastor Ex-Officio) 

 Andy Behm (Endowment/Investments Team Chair Ex-Officio) 

 

Absent: 

 Carol Struck (Nominations Chair) 

 Dan Hall (At Large Member 3) 

 

Team Leadership Representatives 

 Ginney Baker (Women of Faith) 

 Jared Trakas (Worship and Music) 

 Deb Vrona (Building and Grounds) 

 Ted Vancs (Fundraiser Team) 

 Ann Simonson (Care Team) 

 Amy Chizmar (Mission and Outreach) 

 

Staff 

 Jennifer Trakas (Music Director) 

 Bryan Bird (Organist) 

 Sheri Buckingham (Christian Education Director) 

 

Guests 

 

 

Call to Order 

At 6:30 pm Pastor Delisa Buckingham-Taylor opened the meeting by leading the team as we recited our 

newly-created Joint Leadership Covenant of Loving Care and Trust and the Prayer of St. Francis in unison, 

reiterating from Ephesians, & quote; “We take our lead from Christ, who is the source of everything we 

do.” We remember, as leaders, we are the creators and keepers of the culture of Christ. 

 

Team Building Lesson 

Pastor Delisa began with sharing and discussing the Family System Theory and related that information to 

our church family. After reviewing Matthew 5:21-24, we read and discussed a Mennonite Church USA 



article entitled Agreeing and Disagreeing in Love and an article from the Presbyterian Peacemaking 

Program entitled Seeking to be Faithful Together. 

 

Discussion topic: “Identify points which help us understand and approach disagreement or conflict with the 

spirit of Christ.” 

 

Collectively, several points were discussed, and individually, points were identified on which we could 

personally improve upon.  

 

Pastor Delisa shared “she sees such an incredible love in our church for our community and our ministry 

and the hope and potential for our ministry.” 

 

As she closed the lesson, she reminded us how much God loves us, and we sang The Bond of Love. 

 

Leadership Team Meeting (7:35pm) 

President, Don Beckett accepted Pastor Delisa’s last prayer to be the opening prayer for our Leadership 

meeting. All leadership Team members and Staff were welcomed to attend any Executive Team meeting, 

the only exception would be if there is a confidential matter for an executive session, such as an issue with 

a member or staff. 

 

Team Reports 

Voluntary Ministry Team reports were requested and shared in writing via e-mail prior to the meeting. 

Team Leaders present gave a synopsis of their report. Leaders were open to questions, discussions, or 

concerns regarding their reports. 

 

Discussion 

        Building and Grounds 

        Team continues to obtain landscaping estimates. Being new team leader, Deb Vrona asked, and was                                 

        given clarification regarding the Building and Grounds budget and spending. Discussion was held to 

        keep drivers from turning too sharply onto the apron at our driveway entrance. Team will continue to 

        address the issue.                                                                         

 

        Mission and Outreach 

        Team is sponsoring the Ridge Runners’ Dinner/Dance on April 26. Since we have a church member 

        participating, a motion was made by Karen Ennes, seconded by Annette Blackshire and unanimously            

        carried to waive the rental fee for the use of our community room. 

 

       Women of Faith 

       Team meeting May 10 will be Birds of Prey from the Lorain County Metro Parks. Weather permitting,  

        it will be held outside under the shelter. Team continues to work on the restroom renovation.   

 

        Fundraising 

        Team will have meeting in May to plan Cabbage Roll sale and Rummage sale in June. Food, Fun and 

        Fellowship dinner will be held on April 18 at Moosehead Restaurant in Amherst.   

 

 



        Worship and Music 

        Jared Trakas sincerely thanked the Leadership Team for their participation and help in sponsoring the 

        upcoming Spaghetti Dinner. He led discussion regarding how to survey the congregation to obtain 

        data for the Executive Team and Worship &and Music Team to, collectively, make good decisions       

        when addressing the Executive Team and Worship & Music Team to, collectively, make good  

        decisions when addressing the location for summer worship with the best interest of the congregation  

        in mind. 

 

        Staff 

        Sheri Buckingham inquired how she should go about recruiting new members for the Christian 

        Education Team. Team Leaders shared some good advice she will be pursuing in the future. If anyone      

        is interested helping children with their many activities, please let her know.  

 

 

Executive Team Meeting (8:17pm) 

Pastor Delisa opened the meeting with prayer. 

 

Quorum for Executive Team was established. (6 of 9 members in attendance required) 

7 Executive Team Members were present. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

A motion was moved by Terry Trakas, seconded by Greg Vrona and carried with a unanimous vote to 

approve the minutes of the last meeting. A motion was moved by Greg Vrona, seconded by Karen Ennes 

and carried with a unanimous vote to approve the minutes of the January 9. 2024 meeting. 

 

Fundraising Events 

Jared indicated maximum tickets have been sold for the Spaghetti dinner and many baskets have been 

donated for the raffle. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Team has revised the monthly reports to separate operating funds and restricted funds, which helps to 

clarify the reports. Karen intends to keep reporting in this manor for the remainder of this year. 

 

Finance Team 

Team will be meeting next week. 

 

Nominations Team Report 

Carol Struck has secured the following six members to serve on the Transition Team: Jayna Anderson, 

Mike Chappo, Bob Harold, Peggy Kobelka, Jan Preston and Sandy Vancs. Their first meeting will be held 

April 11. 

 

Old Business 

Don Beckett and Karen Ennes continue to work on the terms and conditions for our insurance with our 

attorney, Neal Hubbard. 

 

 



Annette Blackshire and Mary Lou Burnside continue working on our church membership records. 

 

Don Beckett continues working on the Ways of Work document. 

 

Building and Grounds Team continues to secure estimates for installing air conditioning in the sanctuary. 

Next Executive /Leadership Team fun event will be held at Oberlin College Lanes on April 20 at 4:00pm. 

 

Executive Team President’s Comments 

Don Beckett thanked team members for their faithful service, attending meetings, having good discussion, 

feedback and supporting each other. He feels it is a pleasure serving in the capacity of President having this 

group of people to work with. 

 

Adjournment 8:55pm 

Meeting was closed by reciting The Lord’s Prayer together. 

 

Next regular meeting will be held on May 14, 2024. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Mary Lou Burnside 
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